
 

 

HOLY TRINITY CATHOLIC CHURCH 

6
th

 Sunday of Easter—May 25, 2025 

Parish Office:     200 Boundary Road, Spruce Grove  
 
Office Hours:        Monday to Friday 
   9:00am to 4:00pm 
 

Closed for lunch noon—1:00pm;  and 
Wednesday morning 9:30am—10:00  
allowing staff to attend daily Mass. 

  
Mailing Address:       Box 3220,   
 Spruce Grove, AB.  T7X 3A5 
 
Phone:                   780-960-0135          
Emergency only:     587-590-0143 
Office email:       holytrinity.sg@caedm.ca  
Parish website: www.trinitycatholic.net 
 
Pastor:        Father Paul Moret 
 paul.moret@caedm.ca 
 

Associate Pastor: Father Joselito Cantal 
 joselito.cantal@caedm.ca 
 
 

Deacon Patrick Hessel:     pat.hessel@caedm.ca 
Deacon Wesley Turton:    wesley.turton@caedm.ca 

LET US PRAY FOR OUR HOLY FATHER,  
POPE LEO XIV 

 

May the Lord preserve him,  
give him life  

and make him blessed  
upon the earth—and deliver him 

not to the will of his enemies.   
 

Amen. 

CONFIRMATION: 

Join us today at 2:00 pm for the 
Confirmation Mass.  Please pray 
for the confirmands and all of our 
young people as they commit to 
their journey with Christ! 
 

 
Chalice is coming to Holy Trinity Parish!  
 
At the June 21 & 22 Masses, Canada’s larg-
est Catholic Child  Sponsorship organization 

will provide you the opportunity to begin a relationship 
with a child in the developing world through the benefits 
of Child  Sponsorship. It is a powerful way to reveal God’s 
love for those most in need.  Please visit chalice.ca for 
more information about Chalice and its mission. 

  “Our mission is to reveal God’s love in action by serving the poor,  
with the Global Catholic Community”. 

HOLY TRINITY BULLETIN 

Please note that our last bulletin will 

be published the weekend June 21-22.  

Beginning June 28-29 weekend, we 

will provide a weekly “Week at a 

Glance” that will continue until August 23-24.  Our first 

bulletin for the fall will be published on August 30-31 

weekend. 

A friendly reminder—cut–off day for submissions is         

Tuesday at 4:00pm prior to the weekend. 

I ask that you please send your announcements to Anne 

at  anne.brown@caedm.ca and copy it to  

bonnie.fyculak@caedm.ca.          Thank you! 

http://www.trinitycatholic.net
mailto:anne.brown@caedm.ca
mailto:bonnie.fyculak@caedm.ca


WEEK AT A GLANCE…. 
 

DOWNSTAIRS: 
OL—Our Lady’s;  SJ—St. Joseph;  MD—Martin de Porres; C—
Church;  Chpl.—Chapel;  BR—Board Rm. S—Servery. 
 

UPSTAIRS:  
KC—Knights of Columbus Room; CWL—Catholic Women’s 
League;  KR—Kateri Room; CR—Classrooms; LZM—St. Louis 
and Zelie Martin; SF—St. Faustina Youth Room; CA—Blessed 
Carlos Acutis;  SA—St. Anne’s  Kitchen; SJPII—St. John Paul II 
Classroom;  STL—St. Therese of Lisieux;  AR—All rooms     
upstairs, excluding the KC Room.  

 

 
Monday       May 26     9:30am MASS   
 
 
Tuesday           May 27    6:30pm MASS                  
    (Confessions 5:30—6:15pm) 
12:30pm  Music—S—C 
 
 
 

Wednesday       May 28    9:30am MASS    
(Adoration from 10:00am—9:00pm;  Divine Mercy at 3:00pm) 

The Office will be closed from 10:30 am  to  1:00 pm 
10:30am  Staff Meeting 
2:30pm  Pastoral Ministry—O 
6:00pm  Pastoral Ministry—OL, SJ 
7:00pm  CWL—CWL 
7:00pm  PPC.—KC 
 
 

Thursday May 29   9:30am MASS    
7:00pm  RCIA—OL  
 
 

Friday    May 30  9:30am  MASS   
                (8:30am Adoration & Confessions) 
10:00am    Healing Shawls—CWL 
6:00pm    Wedding Rehearsal—C 
 
 

Saturday   May 31      5:00pm  MASS 
                (Confessions from 4:00—4:45pm) 
2:00pm  Wedding—C 
6:30pm  Healing Service—C 
 
 

Sunday        June 1—9:00am, 11:00am & 6:00pm  MASS 
8:30am    Rosary for Family in Purgatory— Chpl 
10:30am  Rosary for the Unborn—OL 
 

 

5 LOAVES 2 FISH 
 

This program allows us to assist those who find 
themselves in need.  Please contact Deacon Wesley 
Turton at 780-221-2265 or email him at  
wesley.turton@caedm.ca 

CATHOLIC WOMEN’S LEAGUE:  
For more information please contact  Sister Susan at 780-968
-5543 or email holytrinitycwl.president@gmail.com 
 
 

June 11
th

 Celebration with a catered meal, reception of new members 
prayer service & years of service pin presentations.  Tickets can be   
purchased through an e-transfer to holytrinitycwl.treasurer@gmail.com 
and we will have a ticket for you when you come.  You can contact me 
at holytrinitycwl.president@gmail.com if you would like a ticket. 
 
We will be collecting granola bars, fruit snacks, cracker pouches, amd 
dried fruit pouches for the Moms who visit the Parkland Pregnancy 
Support Centre for snacks for their children.  Please bring them to our 
next meeting on May 28

th
.
   

 
All women in the parish are invited to become a League  
member.    Contact Sr. Susan at holytrinitycwl.president@gmail.com if 
you would like to become a member of this wonderful organization! 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS— 
HOLY TRINITY COUNCIL: 
 
 

For more information contact Brad Medernach at 780-984-
1728.   Membership kofc.org/JoinUs 

LITURGICAL MINISTRIES 
 

*Altar Servers: 
Matt Meeuwissen     780-288-7758 
 

Catholic Women’s League: 
Sister Susan Scott, President 

holytrinitycwl.president@gmail.com 
 

Children’s Liturgy:  
Sheila Rossi          780-962-8108 

 

Decorating: 
Brenda Briggs  780-591-4252 
(Please do not text  
to the above number) 
 

Eucharistic Ministers:   
Colin Schroeder               780-233-2985 
 

Natural Family Planning: 
Billings Ovulation Method: 
Stephanie Leroux          780-724-2504 
 

Creighton Model Fertility Care: 
Caroline Campbell 780-975-0822 
 

Greeters: 
Paula Roper  780-932-9545 
 
 

 

Grief as a Journey: 
Bonnie Fyculak       780-960-0135             
 

Lector Coordinator: 
Theresa Trommelen     780-970-4096 
 

Music Coordinator:  
Deborah Mullan   780-257-4476 

NeighbourLink:           780-960-9669 

Pastoral Care:   
Harriet Fraser              780-298-9643 
 

Sacristan:  
Priscilla Spratt             780-968-2336 
 

Seniors: 
Darleen Broadbent      780-968-1452  

 

Social Justice: 
Joshua Merkel             780-233-7882 

 

Safe Environment Coordinators: 
Brad & Bernie Watters   780-963-1167 

Psalm 67: 

Let the peoples praise you, O God.   
Let all the peoples praise you! 

mailto:holytrinitycwl.president@gmail.com
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ENCOUNTER SCHOOL OF  
MINISTRY HEALING SERVICE:  

 

Saturday, May 31 following the 5:00pm 
Mass. The Healing service will begin at 
6:30pm. Come experience the healing   
power of Jesus! 
 

SUMMER INTENSIVE PROGRAM:  
July 28-31 from 6-9pm in the Holy Trinity Church Hall 

 
Curious about the power of the Holy Spirit? Experience the first 4 
quarters of year 1 of the Encounter School of Ministry in four eve-
nings.  See the bulletin board across from the sacristy for registration 
details! 

FEAST OF CORPUS CHRISTI  
EUCHARISTIC MASS and PROCESSION: 
Sunday, June 22 following the 11:00am Mass 

 

Volunteers are needed.  Please apply on  
Flocknote under Parish Communication; or 
email  birdiep@shaw.ca ; or please call Matt  
Meeuwissen at 780-288-7758. 

 

 

Beginning  June 10-13 we will once again 
be in a “construction zone”  as roof  
repair work will be taking place...please 
be cautious. 

We ask for your patience!  

               Save the date for the 

     LAC STE ANNE PILGRIMAGE 

We invite you to join us at the Pilgrim-

age from July 19-24, 2025.  This year’s 

theme is “A Jubilee of Hope—WalKing Together in 

Hope” 

For more information please go to: 

https://lacsteannepilgrimage.ca/worship/ 

On behalf of Hope Beverly House and 

the Catholic Women's League council, I 

extend a sincere thank you for your 

generous support of our Lenten       

Project. $3,230.00 had been donated to 

Hope Beverly House through our council and $52,420.00 was 

donated directly to Hope Beverly House from members of 

our parish.  Thank you on behalf of all the women and     

children who will benefit from your generosity.  

During this week, give special attention to the peace you 

are experiencing in union with Christ.  Also, be real, and 

recognize the lack of peace that may be hounding you and 

‘bringing you down’.  What are you going to do about it?  

Re-read the readings, especially the gospel, and feel that 

active presence of the Holy Spirit working  within you.  In 

areas of your life where there is a lack of peace at this mo-

ment, can you identify a lack of love, or a lack of God’s 

truth that is keeping true peace—the peace of Christ—at a 

distance. 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 

Are you ready to take a journey with Je-
sus through the liturgical year?   If you are 
between the ages of 5 to 10 come join us 
for a fun-filled week of faith, games, 
crafts, snacks, and more!  Prepare to 
grow in faith with your friends from July 
28—August 1, 9:00 am to noon each 

day. More information to come! 

Calling all Volunteers: 

We are looking for team leaders, decorators, game leaders, craft 
leaders, and youth leaders. For more information or to join the 
team please call Melinda 780-218-2068.  There is also a volunteer 
signup form on the bulletin board across from the Sacristy.  

The Vacation Bible School Decorating Team is looking for dona-
tions of items to help decorate the parish hall to look like old 
Jerusalem for the week of July 28 to August 1.  Items needed 
include:  

- Throw Pillows:  red, green, gold, brown.  
- Blankets 
- Rugs 
- Materials (brown, tan, grey, gold) 
- Baskets, clay looking pots, urns, etc. 
- Screened-in picnic tents (which will be returned) 

Thank you for anything you are able to donate! 

mailto:birdiep@shaw.ca
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